Montauk Manor 
Board of Managers

Saturday, August 29, 2020
Conference Call
9:00am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan, Vice President, Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, William Skody, Kathleen Mize, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager, Galina Kaloyanova, Controller
Meeting called to order at 9:20am
President – Lou Federico

Lou Federico asked all the board members to give an update on how they have been coping with COVID and all seem to be OK. 

Motion made to approve Conference Call Board Minutes of June 27th, 2020 was made by Don Kershan, and seconded by Kathleen Mize. 

VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Annual Homeowner’s Meeting and Election scheduled for October 3rd, 2020 –

After much discussion the Board agreed to postpone the Annual Homeowner’s Meeting and Elections to June 2021 with the same slate.  A letter and Castlegram will be sent out updating all Homeowner’s on the new date.
Motion made by Claire Ratusch to postpone Annual Homeowner’s Meeting & Elections to June 2021, seconded by Herman Hochberg.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously
Motion made by Kathleen Mize to approve the bill for the Audited Financial Statements for year ended 6-30-2019, for Condo and Rental and Tax Returns in the amount of $9,500 each.
Legal –Jerry Simunek discussed the Legal bills in detail with the Board.  We are no longer pursuing any legal actions with LaFine.
Legal bills totaling $9,295.51 for the months of July & August 2020.
Motion to approve legal bills in the amount of $9,295.51 was made by Kathleen Mize seconded by Herman Hochberg.   
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously
Chart Check 
On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balances of construction bank accounts as of 8/26/20 are $859,175 in savings and $96,072.19 in operating.
Restaurant Update

The Town of East Hampton has imposed 2 stop work orders.  (1 for the kitchen hood and 1 for the new bar in the Lobby area)  As of October 1st, the new restaurant will begin to pay full rent.  
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General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel

COVID-19 – Update

Montauk Manor is being very respectful of the virus. Masks are required to be worn at all times while inside the building and temperatures are being taken of all guests checking in.  Masks are given to every guest if they don’t have one. Guests are required to show a photo ID and if it is issued by a quarantine state, they are asked for proof that they have been in New York State for at least 2 weeks prior to checking into the Manor. All rooms are totally sanitized when guests check out so it’s important that all guests check out by 11:00am and new guests arriving are checked in at 3:00pm.  We are unable to hold any luggage due to COVID. There are hand sanitizers and wipes at every elevator landing.    The indoor pool & exercise room remain closed as mandated.  Outdoor pool is open and following CDC COVID regulations.
STP – Tom is scheduled to take his test September 9th, the results take approximately 4 -6 weeks.

The sand filter airlift tube has been ordered from Bensin Contracting and scheduled for installation Sept/Oct at a cost of $23,750.   The rotor bearing have been ordered from ABS Pumps and is scheduled for Sept/Oct at a cost of $17,055.

Unit 413 – Currently working with Hyno Muller at Marc’s office on preparing a Lien for unpaid common charges, no response to letter dated July 22nd, 2020.
Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
The Tower is completed! The Dome looks fantastic and is now a beacon for the East end. At the conclusion of the Tower repair Manda was going to work on roof repairs surrounding the Tower but we decided that it should wait until after the summer season was over. Nick Ceo and I will be meeting with Angelo of Manda Construction in mid-September to review roof repairs surrounding the Tower. Roof repairs will take place soon after weekday occupancy falls off and the weather is ideal for roof repairs.

Manda will also work on finishing up with some of the left-over repair work to the front of the building, repainting, painting, windows, etc.
In the interim Unit 314 sustained a major leak and Manda came out to repair the roof area responsible for the leak. The leak ceased after the repair.
Future Construction Projects:
Our goal now is to come up with a maintenance schedule for repair work throughout the coming years and to decide on what projects should be tackled next?

As discussed at our last meeting in June 2020 the following projects are to be considered:
*Repairing the indoor pool ceiling-possibly next spring.
*Work on the entire West Side of building, patios, balconies, wall replacement, etc.
*Unit 125 windows and outside walls need attention.
*Pillars entering the MM main driveway need replacement.
*STP Equalization tank re-evaluated.
*Stucco walls and decks above the outdoor restaurant patio need repair.
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*Balconies on all sides of the building should be inspected for possible repairs.
*Address all leaks into units, by inspecting roof areas that are worn: patch and repair. 
Tennis courts; one is done the other two will be completed in the next couple of weeks!
Rental Report – Jerry Simunek
Since we reopened to guests on May 1st, our rentals have been steadily increasing each month.  The Manor has been doing better than other resorts for a few reasons. First and foremost, families want to get away from the virus and the Manor is the most friendly.  We have large, landscaped areas for social distancing and recreation plus full kitchens so guests can avoid crowed lines waiting to get into 50% capacity restaurants.  Also, the management has continued the successful incentives such as “Stay 3 nights, pay for two” (offseason)

The month of July was 16.68% better than 2019 for gross rental revenue, and when the final figures are for the month we expect even better results.

Advance reservations for September and October are similar to last year at this time but are expected to improve soon – the trend this year is for people to wait until the last minute to make decisions due to the virus.  It appears that the Fall will see many from the city staying out East longer than have in past years.  Many Montauk businesses are already preparing for a longer season.  Gosman’s will be open through the Christmas season.

Our management and staff are to be credited with the excellent job they have been doing with a severely reduced staff.  We are the premier resort on the East End.

Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 8-29-2020
Condo

Operating BNB 

126,638   
Major Construction 
             955,248
STP Operating

          1,093,174 

Total


          2,175,606
Rental

Operating BNB

   $        130,186 
STP- CD Apple Bank
           1,822,151
Total

                        1,953,106


PPP Loan

   $       427,000


New Business 

Maxim has scheduled the new cabling for the phone and computer upgrades
Next Conference Call Board Meeting is scheduled for October 3rd, 2020, 9:00am 

Meeting Adjourned at 11:15pm

